Annual Parish Meeting of Grinton and Ellerton Abbey Parish held on Wednesday 16th May 2018 at 7.15pm in Grinton Parish Hall.

Present: Cllrs Coates, Porter, Barker, Fletcher-Lee and Barningham, the Clerk, Press reporter T Little and 2 members of the public.

Mrs G Coates of the Parish Council presided and convened the meeting.

1. Minutes of Previous Meeting:

The minutes of the last meeting were read, approved and signed.

2. Matters Arising:

Parking, Moor Road: This has now been resolved.

<u>Footpath from Grinton Bridge</u>: No more instances of bikes using the footpath have been reported.

Seat at Top of Grinton Bank: The plaque is still on the seat. Cllr Coates will removed it.

3. Memorial Hall Accounts:

These have not yet been received but would be circulated when they are.

4. Any Other Business:

<u>Grinton Parish Hall</u>: As the Parish Council are now responsible for the hall and there is no longer a Parish Hall Committee, Cllr Coates proposed that an open day be held to clean and carry out any necessary repairs. She also proposed that the Parish Council meetings are held upstairs and that the table tennis table is repositioned downstairs. This was agreed unanimously. A date will be set to move the tables and for works to be carried out as necessary.

<u>Defibrillator</u>: In the last year the Parish Council has purchased a defibrillator and it is sited in a cabinet outside the Village Hall and is available for all to use. It has been registered with the Yorkshire Ambulance Service.

As there was no other business the Chair closed the meeting.